
Broadhempston Primary School 
 Broadhempston Village, Totnes, Devon. TQ9 6BL                                        

Tel: 01803 812689                                                           

Email: adminbroadhempston@thelink.academy 

 
NEWSLETTER Thursday 27th June 2024 
 
Dear Parents, 
The last two weeks seem to have been rather full! Please read on for all the latest news. 
BROADHEMPSTON LEARNERS 
BIRCH CLASS 
EYFS have been looking at rhyming words in their 
Literacy text - Commotion in the Ocean. They had a 
go at this rhyming word puzzle game, using their 
reading and understanding of rhyme to make 
matches. 
Year 1 have been enjoying some delicious maths 
making fruit salads to aid their learning in sharing 
each of the fruits equally.   
Year 2 and EYFS are both looking at directions in 
maths this week, so Year 2 taught the younger 
children how to use the Beebots. They worked 
together to make mazes for the robots to follow - 
using the language of position and direction. 

SYCAMORE CLASS 
Sycamore class have been working scientifically to 
see how the outer ear captures sound. We have been 
experimenting with large and small cones to see how 
these devices compare in transmitting sound. We 
started off by making predictions about what we 
thought would happen and presented our findings in a 
table. We have some super scientists in Sycamore! 
The children also had a brilliant day kayaking on the 
lake at Decoy and spent an afternoon on the BMX 

track. More photos to follow next, so keep an eye on our Facebook page. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OAK CLASS are continuing their work on rivers following the River Axe from source to mouth. They had to 
correctly sequence a set of aerial photographs identifying how physical features of rivers change from 
source to mouth and then match the photographs to snippets from an OS map.  
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COMMUNITY – is one of our values in school and this day showed how much everyone can come 
together and truly live out of our values and support each other. 
What a lovely way to end a week ... and all for a good cause! The whole school came together for their 
yellow picnic and had lots of fun playing games, eating sweet (and healthy) treats and drinking homemade 
lemonade. The children were overheard saying 'this is the best day', 'I love this school. I wish I could spend 
my whole life at here – I never want to leave.' There is still time to donate to the Cystic Fibrosis Trust to 
support the amazing work they do by following this link: https://superkind.org/.../broadhempston-village-
primary.  

 
SPORTS DAY 

I was so sorry to have missed sports day, sadly I really wasn’t very well! However, staff report the day was 

fantastic and both the children’s comments and photos are testament to that. I do think the staff took the 

tug of war rather seriously, just look at their faces! 
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SAFEGUARDING & ATTENDANCE 

 
 
 
 

Football’s European Championship is now well 
underway, and this huge event could potentially 
get children interested in having a go on the 
pitch themselves – or perhaps they’re already 
passionate about sport. It could present a great 
opportunity to get young people engaged in 
physical activity and regular exercise, which has 
proven positive impacts on all facets of their 
health – including mental and emotional 
wellbeing.  
With all that said, it can sometimes be difficult to 
get children and young people motivated to take 
part in sports and other exercise, but there are 
certainly ways to do so. This guide provides you 
with some top tips from our expert on how to 
encourage young people to stay active and 
remain invested in their physical welfare.  Please 
use the link below to read this guide in full. 
 
If you are concerned about a child’s wellbeing, 
please. 
contact the school or in non-school hours 
contact MASH on 0345 155 1071. 
Our designated safeguarding officer is Mrs. 
Ryder and the deputy safeguarding officers are 
Miss Barlow & Mrs Carwithen.  
 
https://nationalcollege.com/guides/promoting-physical-wellbeing  
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

1-2.7.24 Y3/4 Forest & Beach camping trip  

8.7.24 Birch class Wembury beach trip 

17.7.24 KS2 End of term production 2pm, Village Hall 

23.7.24 Leavers service @ St. Peter And St. Paul’s 2.30pm 

 

That’s all the news for now. Have a great weekend. 

 

 
 

Attendance:   

(Our school target is 97%)  
Whole school            96.5% 

Birch Class               97.2% 

Sycamore Class       96.4% 

Oak Class                 96.2% 
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